
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Expression of Condolence for David Hayes  
by Toronto City Council 

 
 
Moved by: Councillor Paula Fletcher 
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Mike Layton 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
passing of David Hayes on February 24, 2022. 
 
David and his family moved to Chester Hill Road in 2007, and they have been active 
members of the community since their arrival. 
 
Joining the Chester Hill Cambridge Thorncliffe Residents' Association at its inception in 
2013, David initially served as Treasurer. Over the years since then, he served a 
supportive, enabling role on the Association, right up until this past summer, when he 
took on the role of President. 
 
David was also an active parent volunteer with The Withrow Park Ball Hockey League 
for many years. He contributed tirelessly as a volunteer, division convener, board 
member, and ball hockey dad. 
 
Generous with his time, his ear and his insight, David brought integrity to everything he 
did. His easy going character, positive frame of mind and sincerity will be missed by his 
wife Jen, his children Ruby, Stella and Audrey, and the whole community. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to David Hayes' family. 
 

April 6, 2022 


